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HOLIDAY PARTY 
By Fran Piazza 

 

A packed house full of GREAT cheer and spirit 

in Reseda shows how a community can come 

together. 

The second annual Reseda Neighborhood 

Council Holiday Celebration was well attended 

by members of the Mayor's office, CD 3 office, 

LAPD, RNC Board Members and overwhelm-

ingly by the community at large. We were well 

entertained by the Outstanding "Center Stage 

Opera" and the Great Sal Gutierrez. Our very 

own Reseda Troop 10 Boy Scout Troop 

greeted all of our guest as they arrived. 

The President Fran Piazza announced a new 

campaign for 2017 that promises to not only 

highlight the cultural diversity in Reseda, but 

will surely focus on our individual pride of 
being from Reseda. We will see more of this 

new campaign in the weeks to come. Ms. Di-

versity News Reseda Francisca Esker posed 

with the "I Am Reseda... Where Diversity 

Lives" bubble and RNC President Fran Piazza. 

Overall... A great turnout, lots of good food, 

and great music. We are already looking for-

ward to next year's Holiday Celebration. 

 

HAPPY NEW YEAR 

WHAT’S ON TAP 
 

In 2017, your Reseda Neighborhood Council 

has a few things on the Calendar. 

In January, the economic Development Com-

mittee will be holding a Financial Workshop 

For Small Businesses on the 31st. Also the 

AARP will be holding its classes for volunteers 

to do free Income Tax returns for Seniors Vets 

and anuone that wants to stop by. 

In February, Fun-A-Day takes over 2 weekends 

at the Community Space to show of the Janu-

ary efforts of artisans. Watch for the schedule 

of the Free Income Tax preparation beginning 

in February until the middle of April. 

 

In May, the Reseda NC will be participating as 

a sponsor of the Senior Symposium which 

grows bigger and better every year. 

In June the Youth and Senior Committee will 

be holding a Senior Senior Prom. 

In addition, the Mayor’s Youth Council, Sierra 

Club, NAACP and Fantastic Friends meet on a 

regular basis in the Community Space.  
 

FIRST PLUM MEETING  

OF THE NEW YEAR 
 

On Thursday, January 5, 2017, the Planning and 

Land Use Management Committee of the Re-

seda Neighborhood Council will hold its first 

meeting of the month. 

One project will be heard for the properties at 

6834 to 6840 Baird Ave.. The project is to 

demolish existing duplexes and construct a 27 

unit complex with 48 bedrooms. If you are 

impacted by the project, you are encouraged 

to attend and offer your opinion as to the 

value of this project to the community. How 

will it impact the quality of life, parking and 

traffic situations, How does the project impact 

the environment. THIS is your first opportu-

nity to assess this project and speak for or 

against it. 
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HAPPY NEW YEAR 

Reseda Neighborhood Council Holiday Party had a full house 
President Fran Piazzza with Miss Diversity 

Francisca Esker  
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SHOPRESEDA CARD 
DISCOUNTS AT MANY  
RESEDA BUSINESSES 

 
Do YOU have the SHOPRESEDA Card? If you do, 
showing it at nearly 200 Reseda Businesses will 
get you a discount or special price.  
Where do you find these discounts? 
Go on-Line to www.resedacouncil.org and click 
on the button for Business Directory or the one 
for Discount Directory and you can check them 
out by category of merchandise or goods that 
they offer. Printed Discount Directories are 
available at Reseda Community Space and at 
vatious participating establishments 

Many of them also offer the discount for Spend 
$25 on the 25th in Reseda also. 
 

WELCOME NEW BUSINESSES 
 
Each month, we welcome new businesses to 
our Reseda business community. They help to 
provide more jobs and increase our local eco-
nomic activity. In NOVEMBER we welcomed: 

 

Rola Boutique              18363 Sherman Way 

 

RESEDA DISCOUNT  

DIRECTORY 

 

The latest Reseda Discount Directory has been 
printed. Currently available at the Reseda 
Neighborhood Council Community Space, at 
the RNC Outreach Booths and will be distrib-
uted to many of the nearly 200 stores that 
offer discounts for the SHOPRESEDA Card and 
Spend $25 on the 25th in Reseda. 

FREE BUSINESS  

WORKSHOP 
 

The economic development committee of the 

Reseda Neighborhood Council will be presenting 

a workshop on financial responsibility  for small 

businesses at the Reseda NC’s Community Space, 

18118 Sherman Way on Tuesday, January 31 at 

6:00 PM. There will be snacks and an opportunity 

to network with other Reseda businesses. Be sure 

to bring a stack of business cards. If your business 

is a home business, it wil help with your outreach 

to the community 

Please RSVP to newsletter@resedacouncil.org or 

818-419-2513.  

This will enable us to have sufficient materials and 

snacks available. 
 

SENIOR SYMPOSIUM  

OPPORTUNITY 
If your business or organization provides goods 

or services to the Senior population in and 

around Reseda, it would be in your best inter-

ests to see how you can participate in the Sen-

ior Symposium. Last year’s event provided the 

more than 1000 Senior attendees with not only 

15 Health Screenings, but nearly 80 booths 

where they could talk to representatives about 

their needs and interests in the coming years. 

For more information, contact Jenna or Brenda 

at ONEgeneration, 18255 Victory Blvd., or  

818-705-2345 
Sponsors, Health Screeners and Vendors needed 

to make this the biggest and best Senior Sympo-

sium yet. 

 

 

BUSINESS SECTION 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

Here are the movies to be shown in JANUARY: 
 

January 6    A Hologram for the King 2016 (R)    

(1hr 37min) Tom Hanks, Alexander Black, Sarita 

Choudhury  

 

January 13 Wild Oats 2016 (PG-13) (1hr 31min) 

Shirley Maclaine, Jessica Lange, Demi Moore 

 

January 20 The Boss 2016 (R) (1hr 39min) Melissa 

McCarthy, Peter Dinklage, Kristen Schaal  

 

January 27 Money Monster 2016 (R) (1hr 38min  

George Clooney, Julia Roberts, Jack O’Connell  

FRIDAY SENIOR MOVIES  
 
On Fridays ONEgeneration Senior Center shows 
FREE movies for seniors at the center located at 
18255 Victory Blvd. at 1:30 PM. This follows the 
Senior Lunch.   
 
$2.00 suggested donation at each event. 
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RESEDA NC EMERGENCY,  
DISASTER & COMMUNITY 

SAFETY COMMITTEE 

If you are interested in making your commu-
nity a safer place, in case of emergency or dis-
aster, you may want to join the Emergency 
Disaster and Community Safety Committee. 
They normally meet on the second Tuesday of 
the month at the American Legion Post #308 at 
5:30 PM. The next will be on Tuesday, January  
10. 

RESEDA NEIGHBORHOOD 
WATCH MEETS MONTHLY 

 
Neighborhood Watch is a network of community 
members to watch for possible criminal actions 
and report them to the Police Department and 
notify neighbors of a possible problem.  Meetings 
are the 2nd Thursday of the month at West Valley 
Police  Station, 19020 Vanowen St.   

The December meeting will be on January 12 
Meeting time is 7:00 PM. 

 

COMMUNITY POLICE  
ADVISORY BOARD (CPAB) 

 
The West Valley Community Police Advisory 
Board meets on the second Wednesday of the 
month at the West Valley Police Station Commu-
nity Room, 19020 Vanowen St.  The next meeting 
will be on Thursday, January 11, 2017. 
 

EMERGENCY, DISASTER & COMMUNITY SAFETY 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

CD12 HOLIDAY   

BREAKFAST 
By Anna Measles 

 

On December 15th Reseda NC Board Members 

Anna Measles, Rob Vogel Martin Buonors and 

Duke Fleming attended Council District 12’s 

Holiday Breakfast at the Greg Smith Youth Cen-

ter in Northridge. Good food and fun was pre-

pared by Councilman Mitch Englander’s staff. The 

Center is used by Northridge PALS. The room 

was packed with Neighborhood Councils and 

Community members. 

 

 

MULTIPLE HOUSING  

ORDINANCE 
By D.J.Frank 

 

On December 15th, the City Planning Commission 

held a public meeting regarding a new city ordi-

nance regarding Accessory Dwelling Units.  The 

state of California is suffering a major housing 

crisis, and as a result passed a law that allows the 

construction of guest units on all single family lots, 

as long as certain conditions are met.  It also 

requires that Cities must allow the construction 

of guest units in their jurisdiction.  If they do not 

adopt their own ordinances stating what the con-

ditions are to build guest units, they must follow 

the state requirements.   

Overall, the ordinance is okay, but still needs 

some tweaking.  There were many public speak-

ers both for and against the ordinance.  Many of 

the opposing speakers discussed the inadequate 

provisions regarding the additional parking bur-

dens guest units bring to a neighbourhood.  There 

was also discussion that allowing guest units basi-

cally turns all single family zoned properties into 

duplex properties.  There was also discussion 

regarding the severe impacts Accessory Dwelling 

Units can have in RA property areas, where an 

improperly placed ADU can seriously impact the 

animal keeping rights of five surrounding proper-

ties.  The ordinance seems to have some draw-

backs that is inherent when an ordinance is drawn 

as hastily as this one was.  The proponents of the 

ordinance cite the desperate need the city has for 

additional housing facilities, and most importantly, 

facilities that are legal and up to code.  There are 

currently many illegal and bootlegged guest units 

which are of inferior and unsafe condition, and 

this ordinance would provide a path to main-

streaming these facilities, and ensuring the health 

and safety of their occupants. 

If you would like to learn more about the ordi-

nance and how it may affect your neighborhood, 

you may research it on the city’s ZIMAS system 

on the internet by looking up case # CPC-2016-

4345-CA. 

 

DELEGATE ELECTION 
By Micah Liverman 

 
The California Democratic Party is convening an 

assembly delegate election meeting at 12:30 PM, 

on Sunday, January 8 at Westfield Topanga Com-

munity Center, 21710 Vanowen St.  Canoga Park,. 

At this meeting, 14 people (7 men / 7 women) 

will be elected and represent Reseda's Assembly 

District 45 at the 2017 and 2018 State Conven-

tions. They will elect one person to represent the 

Assembly District on the State Party’s Executive  

Board. Assembly District Delegates to the State 

Party take part in important decisions including 

voting on endorsement recommendations and 

helping to promote the California Democratic 

Party’s Platform and agenda. Together, the entire 

Democratic State Central Committee (DSCC) 

Delegates vote and conduct Party business at 

the Yearly State Convention  including, Election of 

the CDP Officers, Chairman, two Vice-Chairs, 

Secretary and Controller (in odd-numbered years 

after the presidential elections), Election of the 16

-25 Regional Directors who function as liaisons 

between the California Democratic Party, County 

Central Committees, and Democratic Clubs 

in regions comprised of 3 to 5 Assembly Districts 

Endorsements by the California Democratic Party 

for partisan legislative and statewide offices in 

California, take positions on ballot propositions as 

needed, and submit timely California Democ 

ratic Party Resolutions. All registered Democrats 

in Reseda are encouraged to attend, listen to the 

candidates and vote for the representatives that 

will best serve our community. Information and 

candidate statements can be found at http://

www.cadem.org/our-party/adem. Residents of 

Reseda can simply scroll down and choose Dis-

trict 45.  

To find out more about some of the candidates 

who spoke at our neighborhood holiday party 

visit www.adems2017.vote and choose district 

45.  

 

Martin Buonora, Rob Vogel and Duke Fleming 

with Councilman Mitchell Englander at 

CD12 Holiday Breakfast 

http://www.cadem.org/our-party/adem
http://www.cadem.org/our-party/adem
http://www.adems2017.vote/
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CLEVELAND HIGH  

REMODEL 
By D.J.Frank 

 
On December 8th, LAUSD unveiled its preliminary 

plans for the remodel and reconstruction of 

Cleveland High School, a project with an 107 

million dollar budget.  It was clear that a lot of 

thought was put into the preliminary designs.  It 

was also clear that very little thought was put into 

the needs and desires of the students who will be 

attending the school, or the needs and wants of 

the community in which Cleveland sits; Reseda 

Ranch. 

The local community has suffered for over forty 

years with the parking overflow and traffic grid-

lock Cleveland generates.  That is because Cleve-

land’s parking, once at least adequate, has eroded 

over the years as various buildings and infrastruc-

ture has been added, gobbling up the parking lots.  

A school that should have, at a minimum, 305 

parking spaces, has only 258.   

As a result, during school hours, visitors to local 

residents are unable to find available on-street 

parking spaces for blocks around.  The school 

also does not have any on-campus student pick up 

and drop off, rather this activity is outsourced 

onto surrounding public streets.  This means total 

gridlock on the neighborhood streets during the 

morning, and mid afternoon when students are 

arriving and leaving.  None of the plans presented 

addressed solving these problems, and during the 

Q & A session it became clear that no thought 

was even given to acknowledging these problems 

exist. 

It was stressed at the meeting that one of the 

goals of the revamping of the school is to respect 

and preserve the historical aspects of the school, 

while also creating new facilities and beefing up 

the safety of existing structures.  Unfortunately, 

the only history the planners seem to respect is 

the design and architectural history and signifi-

cance of the school, and completely ignored the 

personal history of those that have passed 

through its halls in the last 60 plus years.  Present 

at the meeting was a large and vocal group of 

Cleveland alumni and current students of the 

Cleveland Drafting Program.  This program was 

taught and lead by a dynamic and well-respected 

educator, Don Runyan.  By all accounts, a prime 

example of a quality educator who spent 40 years 

of his life improving the lives of those that passed 

through his classroom.  When he passed away a 

few years ago, the free-standing drafting class-

room was dedicated as a memorial to him.  Con-

sidering the years he spent improving the lives of 

his students and the success he helped many of 

them achieve in their lives, it seems a modest 

reward, but at least his memory would live on and 

be respected by future generations of drafting 

students.  Well, at least until LAUSD decides to 

tear the building down in the process of their 

remodel.  Apparently, the history of one of 

LAUSD’s most dedicated and successful teachers, 

the type of teacher that is the life blood of the 

district, is too trivial to be concerned about.  In 

none of the plans presented was any effort made 

to preserve this building, in fact, in two of them, 

the building is to be replaced by a patch of lawn! 

It was stated a number of times that this meeting 

was a preliminary public meeting, and there would 

be a number of future public meetings.  Cleveland 

desperately needs to be brought up to modern 

standards, and the budget dedicated to doing this 

is substantial. Hopefully, the design team LAUSD 

has hired will take the comments made by these 

two constituencies to heart, and the proposals 

they present at future public meetings will take 

into account the serious concerns these Reseda 

stakeholders have about this project.  

COMMUNITY NEWS 
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LOOKING BACK ON 2016 
2017 looks like a very busy year for the Reseda 

Neighborhood Council. The increased activity 

and involvement with other groups made 2016 

a very busy year. 

Our on-going Spend $25 on the 25th in Reseda  

and SHOPRESEDA Card programs continuing 

and the regular updating of the Reseda Busi-

ness Directory and the Reseda Discount Di-

rectory as stores opened and closed in Reseda. 

 

JANUARY was a slow month, with our Gen-

eral meeting days moved because of the Martin 

Luther King Holiday. 

FEBRUARY saw the us partner with Reseda 

Rising Committee Lani & CD#3 in 2nd 

Sherman Way Work Shop & Survey. Also Part-

nered with Fun-A-Day for 2 weekends of 

showing the results of their January program. 
As well as kicking off Take Pack The Sidewalks 

2016 

MARCH kicked off with an important PLUM 

Meeting, and we partnered with AARP, hosting 

the 2 day a week FREE Tax Preparation. And 

Take Back The Sidewalks continued.  

APRIL The partnership with AARP continued 

with FREE Tax preparation until the 15th. We 

held our Reseda NC Elections in conjunction 

with the 3rd Sherman Way Work Shop & Sur-

vey. Take Pack The Sidewalks 2016 continued 

MAY We partnered wid CD#12 and others 

for Citrus Sunday (Collecting fruit for the food 

banks and Take Back The Sidewalks continued. 

In addition Reseda NC was one of 10 

Neighborhood Councils sponsoring the largest 

Senior Symposium in the Valley. 

JUNE We partnered with 1111A Creative 

Collective and CD#3 for the Reseda Art Walk 

which drew nearly 10,000 people to enjoy the 

art and music displays that graced Sherman 

Way between Lindley & Etiwanda. Take Pack 

The Sidewalks continued and another great 

PLUM Meeting was held. 

JULY As the fiscal year closed out, we worked 

on closing our finances and preparing a busget 

for the coming year. Once again Take Back 

The Sidewalks attacked trash. Weeds and graf-

fiti. 

AUGUST The L.A. River-Aliso Creek Conflu-

ence Park was dedicated.  

SEPTEMBER We participated in the 9TH Annual 

Valley Disaster Preparedness Fair and again part-

nered with Reseda Rising, CD#3 and mAgnolia 

Science Academy in the 4th and Final Sherman 

Way Work Shop & Survey. Partnered with 

Fantastic Friends in a sold out event. And 

Mayor Eric Garcetti visited our community 

twice. 

OCTOBER We had  a Take Back The Side-

walks Community Clean Up & Community 

BBQ. West Valley College Fair invited Senior 

High Students to help plan their college plans, and  

Fantastic Friends Halloween was held in the 

Community Space. 

NOVEMBER featured the last Take Back The 

Sidewalks of the year. 

DECEMBER The year was capped with a Holi-

day Celebration in the Community Space that 

was often filled to capacity.   



 

 

Reseda NC email 
Reseda NC Mail Address  
 

RNC@RESEDACOUNCIL.ORG 
7449  Reseda Blvd. #118 

Reseda, CA. 91335   

Reseda NC Phone  

Reseda NC Community Space  * 18118 Sherman Way 

American Legion ** 7338 Canby Ave. 

West Valley Police Station *** 19020 Vanowen St. 

Economic Development Committee * economic@resedacouncil.org 

Emergency Disaster Safety Committee ** emergency@resedacouncil.org 

Finance Committee  * finance@resedacouncil.org 

Health & Wellness Committee * nbahadorani@resedacouncil.org 

Mobility & Environment Committee * recreationbyjoe@yahoo.com  

Newsletter Committee * newsletter@resedacouncil.org 

Outreach/Public Relations Committee *  outreach@resedacouncil.org 

Planning & Land Use Mgmt Committee * RNCPLUM@aol.com 

Youth & Senior  Advocacy Committee * peterjeensalute@gmail.com 

  

 

Register your business with our Outreach Committee 

and have your yearly anniversary included here.                      

Contact newsletter@resedacouncil.org to be included.  

Businesses celebrating  January are: 

 

1963 Marge Pattlan Dance Studio   7215 Tampa Ave. 
1987 All-Matic Transmission         6723A Reseda Blvd. 
1987 Seiken Auto Service              6723G Reseda Blvd. 
1991 Athenian Grill                           7042 Reseda Blvd. 
1991 Dr. Stephanie Thu Le D.C. 
                                                        18625 #109 Sherman Way 
1994 7-11                                18519 Victory Blvd 
1994 Andy Mars, Ph.D.                      6716 Kurl Way 
2001 7-11                                   7153 Lindley Ave. 
2001 Anguiano's Shoes                      18041 Saticoy St. 
2001 Coco D'Nuts        7161#100 Lindley Ave. 
2001  Micky's Discount Muffler & Brakes  
                                                                       7360 Reseda Blvd. 
2002 Persepolis                               6900G Reseda Blvd. 
2005 C Frenz                                 7026 Reseda Blvd. 
2007 Exquisite Nails                           8232 Tampa Ave. 
2007          Farmer's Insurance Agency  
                                                                   7242 ½ Reseda Blvd. 

And 16 more that we ran out of room for…….. 
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 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1. 2 3. 4. 5..*6:00 PM 

PLUM Committee 
6.1:30 PM  

Free Senior 
Movie 

7. 

 

8. 

 

9. *7:00 PM  

Reseda NC General 
Meeting 

10. **5:30 PM  

Emergency and Dis-
aster  * Youth & Sen-
ior Committee 

11.*** 7:00 

PM West Valley 
CPAB 

12.*** 7:00 

PM Reseda 
Neighborhood 
Watch 

13. 1:30 PM  
Free Senior 
Movie 

14. 

 

15.  

 

16. *Martin 

Luther King Day  

6:30 PM  Mobility 
& Environment   

17. *7:00 PM  

Finance Commit-

tee*7:00 PM  

Sierra Club  

18. *7:00  PM 

Health & Wellness 
Committee 

 

19.*7:00  PM  
 Economic Devel-
opment Commit-
tee  7:00 PM Com-
munity Space 

20. 1:30 PM  

Free Senior 
Movie 

21.  
 

22. 

 

23. *7:00 PM  

Reseda NC General 
Meeting 

24.  

 

25.  

 

26.   
 

27. Free Senior 

Movie 

 

28.  

Chinese New 
Year 

29.  

 

 

30.*6:00 PM  

NAACP  

 

31.     Do you have an events coming up in Reseda?  Contact Garth Carlson at 
818-419-2513 or NEWSLETTER@RESEDACOUNCIL.ORG about inclusion in 
our newsletter. 
For events address and full details use the Reseda NC online calendar at  
www.Resedacouncil.org. 
NOTE: At times meetings may be canceled or rescheduled after publica-
tion  

JANUARY 

BUSINESS ANNIVERSARIESI-


